
LINCOLN square
Current works

Works to be carried out in September and 
October include:

•  Installation of new lighting infrastructure
•  Kerb and bike lane construction
•  Footpath re-surfacing
•  Installation of new blue stone retaining wall
•  Installation of new park furniture
•  Tree planting and grass areas  

To find out more, please contact 9658 9658, or 
visit melbourne.vic.gov.au/cityprojects

Plan illustrating temporary bus stop relocation

We apologise for any inconvenience and thank 
you for your patience during the park works.

Public toilet temporary closure
The public toilet near the corner of Lincoln 
Square South and Bouverie Street will be 
closed intermittently between 9 September and                
6 October while we reconstruct the kerb and lay 
the footpath.

Changes to site access during construction: 
•	 The next stage of park works will require 

sections of the footpath adjoining the park to 
be fenced off

•	 An east-west pedestrian connection through 
the park will be maintained when possible

•	 Alternative pedestrian connections around 
the perimeter of the park will be required at 
different stages

•	 Footpath construction will be undertaken in 
stages to minimise disruption

•	 Most of the park and a number of surrounding 
car parking spaces and internal footpaths will 
continue to remain fenced off. 

Changes to parking in the area
Car parking along Lincoln Square North, Lincoln 
Square South and Bouverie Street will be limited 
during construction works. Sections of the road 
will be fenced off to allow park expansion works 
to occur. Please consider alternatives to parking 
in the area while construction is in progress.

Construction update
September - October 2019

Works progressing on the expansion of Lincoln 
Square    
Works are underway to transform Lincoln Square. 
Works completed to date have included converting 
roadway and car parking into open space, allowing 
for the installation of new kerb creating space for 
trees, footpaths and other park infrastructure such 
as footings for light poles and retaining walls.

Changes to public transport in the area
The bus stop located on Bouverie Street 
adjoining the park will be temporarily relocated 
approximately 50 meters further north. Four car 
parking spaces in this area will need to be closed 
between 9 September and 6 October until the bus 
stop is returned back to its permanent location 
adjoining the new expanded park area.

New retaining wall construction at Lincoln Square South


